
CAEAS Meeting Minutes – September 21, 2022 
 
Present: Shirley Vitiello, Sandra Campeanu, Tanja Haxhoviq, Andrei Jitianu, Benjamin Holtzman, 
Brenda Hernandez Acevedo, Monica Duncan, Taslima Khatun 
Guest: Dr. Scott Calvin 
 
Next meeting: TBD 
 
The committee started with introductions and then a very brief orientation for new members. 
The committee then voted for a committee Chair – the vote was unanimous in favor of Sandra 
Campeanu remaining as Chair. 
 
Next, the committee heard a proposal from Dr. Scott Calvin, Pre-Health Program Director, 
about a partnership with Howard University that would benefit students interested in pursuing 
careers in Pharmacy.  The committee voted unanimously to approve this proposal. 
 
The committee then heard a proposal to amend the wording of the new Lehman College 
Pass/No Credit policy, for which an update was approved by the College Senate last semester.  
The two small wording changes were 1) to remove a redundant bullet point and 2) to specify 
that the policy only applies to courses taken at Lehman.  The committee voted unanimously to 
approve these changes. 
 
Lastly, Prof Campeanu presented an informational item, which was the University’s response to 
Concerns about the May 2021 Uniform Grading Policy memo.  Lehman had previously joined 
other CUNY schools in expressing concern about some of the new grading policies described in 
the memo.  The response from the University indicates that further discussions regarding these 
topics will take place in Fall 2022. 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
S. Campeanu 


